
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Associate/Friend,  
 
I am writing to inform you that Presbyterian Senior Living and Westminster 
Communities of Florida have mutually decided not to move forward with the two 
organizations’ proposed merger.  
 
After much consideration and a deeper assessment of what a joint organization 
would look like, we determined the best way to serve our residents, our families, our 
staff and our community is to remain an independent organization.  
 
The merger exploration was a deeply satisfying experience. We enjoyed working 
collaboratively with Westminster Communities of Florida. The organization will 
remain our much-respected industry colleague – and friend. We truly wish them 
well.  
 
As always, our focus is on bringing our Presbyterian Senior Living Mission to life to 
ensure our residents and future generations of seniors enjoy active, healthy lifestyle 
choices within dynamic, wellness-focused communities. 
 
Warm Regards, 
 
James Bernardo 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
 
 


